
Maude Burke SCC virtual meeting - March 11-15, 2019 
 

Welcome and Thank You for taking part in our virtual SSC meeting -  
Information on virtual meeting: 
 

 anyone that has the link to this page has the ability to add / read  the meeting  items 
 you can access this page from your handheld device or desktop device 
 your typing is in real time - so if you click anywhere on the document, and start typing, it 

automatically saves what you put down - 
 you can add or erase any material 
 whoever is on the page at the same time will see your typing as you type 
 as you type, the information is automatically saved, you do not need to do anything else. 
 The link to this page will be shared with our school community to try and involve more 

people in the SCC 
 At the end of each post (typing), type in your name so the group knows the statement is 

not spam - as moderators, the chair and/or principal will remove posts without a name. 
 New agenda items are not to be added - if you have an item agenda related, please 

contact your SCC chairperson or the principal to clarify/discuss or add to a future SCC 
meeting. 

 Robert’s Rules of Order will be utilized for voting, etc. 
 Note...if you happen to click on something and erase something by accident, just go to 

the top left and hit the undo arrow: 

 

  
 

 
Agenda: 
 
Attendees (type your name here, even if you do not write..even if you just read - thanks! ): 

1. R. Steciuk 
2. J. Gendall 
3.  B Moskal 
4. Carey Nicholson  
5. Erin Wiseman 
6. Candace Kaminski 
7.  
8.   
9.   



10.   
11.   
12.  

 

 
 
1) Old Minutes: 
 
click here  to access the minutes from tour Jan 2019 meeting (financial report attached) 
 

 
2) New Items: 
A. Principal’s report: 
a. Grade 6 Floorhockey: Brunswick and Burke will host a girls and boys floorhockey 
tournament March 22 pm - we no longer compete school vs school but rather mix the teams to 
give students the opportunity to meet other students in a structured setting for transition support 
to MUCC grade 7 next year.  

Is the tournament during school hours?  Erin  Yes, it’s in the afternoon. (Jill) - 
boys at Burke, girls at Brunswick.(RS) 

b. All About Me/Tell Them From Me - Students in grades 4-6 have or will be 
working on a provincial survey regarding various aspects from academics, rigor 
of work, advocates at home/school, bullying, extra curricular, cel phone use, 
etc.  This information provides the school with information to support our future 
planning. We have taken part in this survey now for approx 4-5 years. 

 
c. Diagnostic Leveled Reading (DLR) - Teachers in grades 1-3 will submit DLR 

levels March 22nd to the division. We have a bulletin board in our front entrance 
regarding reading levels and levels students should be at...if you have not looked 
at it, please take a peek! Our goal is by grade 3 June to have 80% of students at 
or above grade level. Reading is one of the most important aspects of school 
success….be sure to read to and have your children read to themselves and you 
every day!  

 
d. Archery - over 800 archers are registered for the March 30 and 31st 

Saskatchewan Provincial Tournament. The Maude Burke Archers compete 
March 30th at 9 and 10 am. We will be having a school pep rally, parents 
welcome on March 28th at 2:40pm - wear black and blue for archery spirit day! 

 
e. Report Cards - Coming home and emailed on April 12th.  This will be followed 

by a Celebration of Learning on the 16th, and optional sign up interviews on the 
17th….more information to follow. 

 
f. April 19-28th - School Easter Break. 

 
g. Next SCC meeting - May 14th - noon/lunch mtg..please rsvp by May 13th noon. 

  I will be there. :) -Jill 
  I plan on attending - Candace 

I will be coming but I am working that day.  I will try to leave as close to 
noon as possible.  Erin  

h. June 21 - Track and Fun Day. 

 
i. Kindergarten next year - We will have a Kinder Orientation on May 2n - more 

information to follow. Based on the number of registrations we get will decide 

http://www.nesd.ca/School/maudeburke/Parents/MBSCC/SCCminutes/Documents/09.%20MBSCC_January%2013%202016%20minutes.pdf


what our program looks like next year. If our numbers are high, we will alternate 
with two groups. If they are low, we will go with one group..one day on, one day 
off. We are unable to go just morning with one group due to bussing. 

 
j. Last day of School - Wed June 26th - water fun activity at 2:50 pm. No school 

on the 27th, report card pick up 9-11 come and go on the 28th. Report cards will 
also be emailed home. No report cards will be mailed, but paper copies not 
picked up will be kept for one week into the new school year for pick up.  

 
k. Field Trip Structure -  See below: 

 
 
An idea for a Field Trip for any grade would be to Creekside Orchard; I had asked Mel Annand 
last year if this would be something we could do for Maude Burke, and apparently other schools 
have gone on field trips there. - Candace 
 

  

g) . Outreach Update: 

-Nutrition programming continuing to operate 5 days a week  



 

-How are we doing for snack money Brandi?? (With our Cargill and Corteva monies we 

will sustain our 5 day a week snack for the remainder of the year! RS) 

-Thanks Randy! Yes, we are good for the remainder of this year and then will 

reassess next year. Brandi 

 

 
3. Old business: 
A. Book Fair: $4240 dollars in sales….and approx $2500 in books come back to the 
school! An amazing sale, great volunteer support, and the picnic/fair was superb! Thanks for 
your parental engagement support via prize vouchers! 

It was great to see so many families!  Thanks everyone for volunteering! -Jill 
The picnic was so well attended!  I am so happy to see such a great number of sales!!   
We should make a picnic bookfair event an annual event!  Erin  

B. Telemiracle: Just under $700 was raised during our spirit week - great job students! 
C. AED fundraiser: The school is going to be doing fundraising over this and next school 
year to purchase an AED machine. After book fair and Telemiracle which have taken a great 
deal of monies out of our community, we have put this on hold for a little bit. I believe the Erin 
has some exciting news from RBC for us though.  

 
 This link below may now be irrelevant...Erin has an update of some monies, and I 

have$2099 that I am able to utilize from our School based funds - money that is 
accumulated from items such as when we get Lifetouch pictures, we get a % 
back to the school, etc. We have let this accumulate and now have that amount 
that we are able to put towards the AED. Great news! Randy 
RBC has donated $2000 to our school through their day of service 
projects!!  With the money that you have Randy, we should be really close for an 
AED.  I would still like to do the fundraiser of the activity carnival.  Maybe a really 
fun event once we can go outside….May or June or should it be something we 
plan for September??  Erin  
I will be in contact with some companies, other schools to see what they have 
done and with Melfort Ambulance and will get a final price and update the group 
to see if we can proceed or if we need a fundraiser...if we do not, then maybe the 
scc wants to just look at a fun carnival - monies can maybe go to snack for next 
year. (RS) 

 Link to AED fundraiser ideas is here:  
D. Playground - when the time comes that our equipment is deemed needed to be 

replaced, there is a process in place that requires budgeting, pricing, planning, etc. We 
are not at a point where it requires immediate replacement. There is also an option to 
start adding small structures, but again, a budget fundraising goal needs to be set up 
with the division. Any grants we apply for we need approval for from the Chief Financial 
Officer of the NESD.  

a. We may want to start thinking about large scale ideas, as most likely in the next 5 years 
we will need to proceed in some fashion. Candace found a Canada Post grant.  
  When it becomes time to replace the playground equipment, do we have notice 
or once the equipment isn’t safe is it removed and done?  Erin (We will be given a timeline on 
when it needs to be replaced..example..in 3 years this needs to be removed RS) 
 
I’d like to be involved in the fundraising/budgeting process of the new playground structure 
when it comes time to start planning for this. A few ideas that I’d like to put forward for future 
discussion are: 

1.  Canada Post Grant Application:  Application deadline is April 5th, decisions go out 
August or September; maybe we could look at applying next year. 
https://www.canadapost.ca/web/en/pages/aboutus/communityfoundation/criteria.page 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/18v7C54naDtsKN-bZl5zuAAuFHDFL2EKd6eOoivfcfBU/edit
https://www.canadapost.ca/web/en/pages/aboutus/communityfoundation/criteria.page


2. Purdys Chocolates Fundraiser - From what I’ve read on their website we have the 
opportunity to earn 25%-50% profit; possibly organize in advance around a holiday, for 
delivery in time for gift giving, i.e: Christmas, Valentine’s Day, Mother’s Day, Easter. 
--- Candace -  Thanks RS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
4. Budget: Carey N. 

o  

 


